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Well Done Year 6
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Mrs Nairne’s Headlines

Summer Club lunch included  
Our amazing Year 6 children performed 
incredibly well in their SATs!  In both Reading 
and Maths the children performed higher than 
the last cohort to complete Year 6 SATs in 2019. 
This is a huge achievement!  We are above the 
national average in all areas, reading, writing 
and maths and over 10% above national average 
for children reaching the expected standard in 
all areas.
As we know, school isn’t all about the SATs and 
at Handsworth we value the importance of 
developing our children’s creativity, confidence 
and giving them strategies to navigate their way 
through life.  However, this team effort should be 
celebrates.  Well done Handsworth!  I am so 
proud of you all.   

 

We are excited to have our first Summer club 
running for two weeks.  We will now be 
including lunch in the price so children 
will not need a packed lunch.  

Mon 25th - Fri 29th July
Mon 1st - Fri 5th August

At the club children will take part in a whole 
range of engaging activities such as food 
technology, arts and crafts, cricket, rounders 
and tennis and many other fun adventures. 

The club will be the perfect place for our 
children to relax with friends, stay active and 
get creative for this summer! We are lucky 
because many of our staff are running this 
club and are very excited about providing 
this opportunity.

Last 2 Weeks!
As we approach our last 2 weeks of this 
academic year, I wanted to remind you of 
some events we have coming up.  Tonight we 
have our Funky Feet performance and our 
Year 6 production.  On Wednesday 13th July, 
we have our Open Classroom session.  In the 
last week of term we have Year 6 graduation.  

Please remember to complete the transition 
form if you want to make next year’s teacher 
aware of anything.  Our teachers have started 
their contextual handover meetings and have 
been discussing the children in depth. 

Today was our last Future Friday and our 
children have built good relationships with 
their new teachers.  They will be meeting 
their support staff soon too. 

 

https://forms.gle/NGZ1BfhctMr3iPSN9
https://forms.gle/NGZ1BfhctMr3iPSN9


Reports will be available from 5.30pm 
today.  You can access the report through 
the school website.  Ms Addai has made a 
handy video to explain more about the 
reports.  You can also read this letter to 
find more information. Please click below 
to see the video.  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-e7AfV1lytov3SHHQZLgzwrFIhTQdCFU/view?usp=sharing
https://www.canva.com/design/DAFFoosylN4/f6hM9dgp0Z5qUl1W-X2hrA/view?utm_content=DAFFoosylN4&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=recording_view


Newsround Video

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SkFFX1yGoX4&ab_channel=BBCNewsround


Click on the flyer below to book Waltham Forest Pride 2022

Schools have a responsibility to inform parents if 
we have concerns about your child’s attendance 
or punctuality.  If your child’s attendance is below 
90%, this is classed as persistent absence and the 
Local Authority may become involved.  We want 
to support you to improve attendance and 
punctuality, so please let us know if there is 
anything we can do. 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/waltham-forest-pride-2022-tickets-326437111187


Hello
 
 
The Early Help Service are currently leading on a Storytelling Project, where they will be holding different events, 
which they want to engage the residents of Waltham Forest.
 
The first event is celebrating World Afro Day 2022, and they would like the young people in our school to take 
part by sending photographs of their Afro hair and telling them what their hair means to them? What does their 
hair represent? How do they style it? What do they love about it? The questions should be no more than 2 sides of 
A4.
 
The consent form is here

A panel, will then select some photos from across the borough to be included in an exhibition, where the winners, 
parents/carers and friends will be invited to attend. They will also receive a gift bag containing natural hair 
products.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1dhS2RbWNWzGsx2gVULjA9Ax4GCWbRmS6/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=118028381585995462287&rtpof=true&sd=true








Why You Don't Need to Hide Your Feelings From Your children

Do you ever feel like you can’t have hard feelings in front of your child? When you 
get frustrated or sad do you feel like you have to hold it all in so that you don’t 
upset them? Often in the world of respectful parenting there is this idea that 
parenting with intention means always being calm and happy with our children. 
Here’s the thing, the goal is not that our children think we don’t have emotions. The 
idea that we’ll never be triggered or feel hard things in their presence, that we'll just 
remain calm at all times is unrealistic and not how our bodies are designed. 
Children know when we are feeling something hard whether we tell them or not. 
They pick up on our tone, our body language, and the other non-verbals signals 
we’re sending out all the time.

Hard Feelings Are an Opportunity to Teach children

What if instead of trying not to express hard feelings around our children, we 
viewed it as an opportunity to foster their emotional development? We can talk to 
children all day about how to process their emotions, but if we’re not modeling it 
for them, our words will only take us so far. 
How are children supposed to know it’s okay to feel hard things when they never 
see us do it? How will they know that it’s okay to be angry or sad if we don’t let 
ourselves feel it in front of them? If we want them to know that their feelings are 
normal and they can build a toolbox for regulating, we have to show them.

Before Self-Regulation Comes Self-Awareness

The first step to modeling self-regulation is modeling self-awareness. What does it 
feel like in your body when you’re feeling sad, mad, or disappointed? Does your 
heart race? Does your chest get tight? Do you start to feel hot all over? Does your 
jaw clench? When this happens to us in the moment and we share it with our 
children, they learn that it’s normal to feel big things in their bodies and to tune 
into those signals rather than tuning them out or trying to make them stop. 
“I’m so frustrated that the dishwasher isn’t working! My chest feels tight and I want 
to yell!”
“I'm feeling overwhelmed by all of the noise here. I feel hot and edgy.”
“"This is not how I expected this to go. I’m so mad that I can feel my jaw clenching.”
Next we get to model self-regulation for them. This will look different depending 
on what helps you feel calm in the moment. Here are some ideas:
“I am squeezing my fists and taking breaths to help my body.”
“I’m taking ten deep breaths, and now I feel ready to solve this problem.”
“I’m going to step outside to look at the sky to help my body calm. Want to come?”

When a child is uncomfortable with an adult’s emotion

Sometimes children aren’t sure what to do or how to react when they see a parent 
or caregiver expressing a hard emotion. When that happens there are two things 
we want to emphasise:

1) It’s normal and okay for us to feel hard things.

2) Our children do not have to fix our hard feelings.
When children understand that it’s safe for their caregivers to feel hard things, and 
that they don’t have to be responsible for fixing it or solving our problems, they can 
feel safe and secure even when they see us experience something hard.

This might sound like…
“Sometimes I feel frustrated. I won’t feel this way forever.”
“You don’t have to fix my feelings. It’s okay for me to feel sad.”
“When I’m ready to feel calm I can take some deep breaths.”

What if I don’t have the bandwidth to respond like this?

There will be many times that you just don’t have the time or mental bandwidth to 
respond this way. We see lasting positive results when we respond with intention 
just 20% of the time. When you show up as your imperfect self, you give your 
children permission to do the same. 




